WELCOME, iPEER MENTORS!
Thank you for volunteering to be an iPeer mentor! Your interactions with new students will help them feel more comfortable with distance learning, graduate school, and library science. Depending on how much time you have to offer and how close you live to your protégées, you might meet for coffee or communicate through email or telephone. Although your meetings will be casual, there are a few points you might emphasize during conversations.

Communications with the iSchool: As you know, there are lots of different mailing lists that help distance students stay in the loop. However, new students are not necessarily subscribed to all the lists, despite everyone’s best efforts. You might want to confirm that your protégées have a UW NetID and are receiving email from the idmlis and iannounce listservs. If they aren’t, point them to the iSchool’s page on the topic: http://www.ischool.washington.edu/resources/listservs.aspx. You also might refer them to an article of Silverfish  that details other listservs in which they may have some interest; the article can be found at http://students.washington.edu/aliss/silverfish/archive/oct2004/lillianarticle.shtml. Point out the URL for the ecampus, and tell them about the epost forum and any other listservs that you have found to be particularly useful.
Technology:  The iSchool may send its DMLIS CD to new students without much explanation. It might be useful to tell students which programs they will probably need immediately  (i.e., the latest version of Adobe Reader, Windows Media Player or RealPlayer, Microsoft Office, an email client). You also might emphasize that they will need to install programs in the UWICK folders. Because the students will take LIS 541, they should have a thorough introduction to the programs they will need and how to update their computers, but a lot of students may want to get started before the “computer tune-up” recommended in 541. Stress that a high-speed Internet connection, although more spendy than dial-up, will prove to be worth the investment.
The Program: Although the iSchool sends out packets that detail the core courses and some electives, most literature doesn’t explain how the classes are divided by decade. Students also probably won’t know that some courses are offered infrequently and that they should plan their schedules a year at a time. Since the first-quarter students generally can take only 500, 510, and 541, course planning may not be an issue over the summer but will prove to be important during fall term. Explain how registration works and remind them that they may need to ask for U-Passes or registration stickers if they want them. Discuss the portfolio and directed fieldwork; even if they won’t have to worry about that for a while, it’s good to know what’s in store. If you have a favorite course or professor, feel free to share!
Courses: Probably most students are new to distance education and won’t have a sense of how classes operate. You might explain that most classes are divided into week-long modules, that posting to discussion boards weekly is often required, and that they may need to order books from their favorite bookstore before the term starts. Explain that they’ll be able to access online readings, but may want to bring a CD to the residency to burn “course packets,” especially if they don’t have a high-speed Internet connection. You also might suggest that they check out the EPost forum to see if anyone is offering used copies of textbooks. Because many classes require group work and because such work is extra challenging for distance students, your advice on this aspect of coursework might be particularly interesting to new students. If you’re taking classes over the summer and are so inclined, you might show them one of the course’s webpages so they get a sense of what we know so well: the iSchool’s template.

Residency: Given that the residency can be an exhausting experience, it might be a good idea to tell students what to expect. Offer any tips that worked for you, and let them know about iConnect. If you can recommend a motel or restaurant or if you know something about travel methods (i.e., bus or train schedules, parking rates at UW), that information might be appreciated. Also, tell them to activate their library card and set up a PIN while they are on-campus. While many students set up appointments to meet with their advisors during the residency, new students might hesitate to contact their advisors and instructors; a little reassurance may go a long way. Remind them to bring good walking shoes and their sense of humor along with coffee for weekend classes during the residency.
The Cohort: As distance students, we face a number of challenges, including our ability to network with other students. The collegial experience of graduate school takes on a different form when communications are through email or discussion boards, but it is possible to form good relationships with members of one’s cohort and with 2nd or 3rd year students. We all have tips for how to forge relationships with each other, and newbies might be interested in learning how you managed to develop a feeling of camaraderie with students in your cohort. Considering how many students in the distance program are juggling school, family life, and day jobs, the sense of isolation from colleagues may be intensified, and it could be reassuring to know that we can develop congenial relationships with each other and professors even as distance learners.
Thank you again for offering to help out new students. Not only can this experience as a mentor be used to strengthen your portfolio, but it’s also good karma.
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